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October 22, 2023 
 
Honorable Carla Joseph 
Senator 
35 Legislature of the Virgin Islands 
St. Thomas, VI. 00802 
 
Re: Bill No. 35-0027 An Act honoring and commending Mr. Myron Corbett posthumously for his 
many contributions to the youth of the Territory by renaming the basketball court located in 
Anna’s Retreat, St. Thomas. 
 
Dear Madam Chair, Carla Joseph and Fellow Senators: 
 

It is with great gratitude and enthusiasm that I sit before you to honor the life work of my 

late friend and brother, Myron Corbett.  Myron and I grew up together in Oswald Harris Court, or 

where we called “New Housing”.    

Our childhood in Housing was a rich experience.  There we played ball together, literally 

fought each other and dreamt together.  The old people would way we were “high-minded” or we 

were “bigoty” in our thoughts.  We dreamt of leaving a lasting legacy in our community, and that 

Myron did. 

Though he was slightly younger, he was so talented, he played on our neighborhood 

basketball teams.  He perfected the no-look pass before Magic Johnson and the killer crossover 

dribble before Allen Iverson.  But Myron’s greatest asset was not his talent on the court, but rather 

the size of his heart in working with the young people in our community. 

 

 



 

In the early 1990s when he returned to St. Thomas, Myron joined me as the Assistant 

Producer of the award winning teen television talk show, Graffiti Street.  When I was elected to 

this body, Myron carried on the legacy of Graffiti Street for over a decade.   When it came to the 

youth, he had a big heart and a bigoty way of thinking.  He had a dream of taking our youth 

beyond the borders of the Virgin Islands.  From America, to Europe to South America, the youth 

of Graffiti Street saw and experienced the world because of Myron. 

I wrote in the foreword of Graffiti Street’s 1994 magazine,  

“Only a dreamer can rise above the restricting thoughts of the common mind.  When it is 

common to say I Can’t, the dreamer challenges, Why not. He asks why not because he knows no 

limits.  The production and success of Graffiti Street are manifestations of a dream.  In a positive 

sense, I characterize it as a Dream out of control.  For control is restricting and dreams hate 

restrictions.”   

Myron was a dreamer, and he lived and carried out his dream. 

 

I thank you for this opportunity and look forward to answering any question(s) you might have. 

 Appreciated, 

 
 
 
Allison Petrus 
President 
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